
District Councillor Report – Sellindge 12 September 2023 

I have received a number of emails over the last months over the speed of traffic 
through the Village, particularly from Barrow Hill residents which is, of course, an 
ongoing issue.  I have been in touch with our local Police Officer and he is hoping to 
get the Speed Police Control Unit to undertake a few checks in the area. 
  
Sellindge Surgery are now booking flu clinics & would appreciate your help in 
spreading the word: 
 
Child Nasal Flue the afternoon of the 19th and 21st September 
Under 65 with qualifying Health conditions 5th October, 7th October, 21st October 
Over 65 now booking for 18th October, 21st October and 25th October. 
 
Otterpool Park – the bore holing taking place on the A20 is to identify where there are 
utility channels or other underground services.  The Green Star programme throughout 
the summer has been very successful and enjoyed by many young children.  On 8 
September, I joined the Design Team for Phase 1b (Barrow Hill) on a tour of the area 
adjacent and as well as part of the site and was able to point out some of the 
characteristics and issues for the Village.  I also joined the Planning Day morning 
session last Saturday.  The feedback session takes place on 21 September at 
Westenhanger Castle. 
 

Just a reminder to sign up to ‘My Community Voice’.  My Community Voice is a 
messaging service that helps Kent and Medway residents, businesses, and 
community groups to keep in touch with their local policing teams. The service sends 
updates about your local area directly from the police officers themselves.  My 
Community Voice is more than just a messaging service; it allows you to reply to the 
alerts sent to you, share information and tell Officers about the issues affecting you. 

 

 

 


